GMEA General Meeting
November 26, 2012

Town Hall Meeting Room  4:00 PM

In Attendance:

President:

Harold Munrow

1st VP:


Phyllis Swift

2nd VP:


Angela Giordano

Secretary:

absent

Treasurer:

Terry Coletti

Membership Rep:
Sue Ambrogio

Rep. Officer:

Linda Marini

_ _ _ members present 

The meeting was called to order at 4:07 PM by President, Harold Munrow.

The October 2012 Financial Report:  this report was presented by Treasurer, Terry Coletti. Monthly payment for the website was the only debit during the month of October.  Ms. Coletti notes that the outstanding attorney’s invoice balance has now been paid in full.  Balance of all accounts as of October 31, 2012 totals $140,133.63.

Old Business

Lawsuit regarding Kieran Ingold is still pending.  Mr. Munrow’s hopeful that a decision is in the very near future.
A moment of silence is held to honor the memory of recently deceased past GMEA President, Pauline Rameor.

New Business

Contributions:  Mr. Munrow asks if the membership is in agreement with creating a “Sunshine Fund”.  These monies would be used to make donations to charitable organizations to honor GMEA members (past and present) who pass away. The membership present agrees, and also agrees to a $250 donation to the American Cancer Society, 372 Danbury Road, Wilton, CT 06897, in memory of Pauline Rameor.  This organization was noted in Ms. Rameor’s obituary.
Contract negotiations: will begin in December 2012.  Mr. Munrow notes that the Negotiating Committee will be looking into working on a ‘multiple year’ contract, perhaps 4 or 5 years.  Mr. Munrow asks that if there are any changes that members would like to see in the new contract, please email your ideas to him.  Please review the current contract language and send ‘proposed’ language concerning the changes you would like to see.
Hurricane Sandy

Many of the members present expressed their disappointment with the Town in the way in which payroll was handled for the days during and in the wake of the hurricane.  
Mr. Munrow reports that he, Ms. Swift and Ms. Giordano met with Superintendent McKersie shortly after the storm to address this and also to address the Budget cut of $250K that Dr.  McKersie made public with regard to the BOE .  Dr. McKersie said there was no plan in place yet – to allow them a couple of weeks to figure it out – he has still not come back with a plan.  Our Union Board members present made it clear that if any of the budget cut reflects on our Union, the bumping rights we have in place will create a very difficult situation.

With regard to the pay situation during and in the wake of Hurricane Sandy:

· We’ve been told by HR that those who did not get paid for the 5 day week can file for unemployment

· If the Town will be reimbursed for expenses through FEMA, every employee should have gotten paid

· As a required State of Emergency employees were forced not to go to their respective places of employment

· Some members want to enter a grievance.  However, it’s noted by Ms. Carol Dixon that we are really dealing with an ‘Unfair Labor Practice’, not a grievance. Mr. Munrow did tell the Town that we will most likely go to the Labor Law department with our complaints.
· Many different scenarios are becoming evident on how employees did or did not get paid.

· Mr. Munrow asks that everyone email him with their individual circumstance so he can compile the results to present to the Town and/or the Labor Board.  Information each member should include is: where you work; are you FT/PT; are you 10, 11, or 12 months; are you 22 or 26 pays; and who your payroll clerk is, if known.   
· Ms. Linda Swenson will email Mr. Munrow a link to a survey application to simplify the compilation of results.  
With no further New Business, the meeting is adjourned at 5:05 PM.

